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Notes from Marchôs Board Meeting 

IN THIS ISSUE  
 

¶ AGM - April 9 2015 -     
all members welcome  
¶ North Bay Outdoor 

Show this weekend  
¶ Employers - book      

your booth for the      
upcoming career fair  

Advocacy ~ Connections ~ Growth ~ Value  

Two presentations occurred at 

the March Board of Directorsô 

meeting.  One by the Planning 

Department of the City of North 

Bay regarding the new Compre-

hensive Zoning By-law that is 

now in public consultations and 

will move forward to council 

for ratification.  The second 

presentation was by MPP Victor 

Fedeli in regards to the Ontario 

Retirement Pension Plan that 

the provincial government is 

trying to impose on business.  

The concern is that businesses 

will have no choice and this  

will hurt the lowest income 

earners.  Along with the Ontario 

Chamber of Commerce and our 

MPP, we have concerns this 

will result in job losses.  We do 

support other ways to provide 

retirement savings plans for 

those who need it through    

voluntary pooled plans, that will 

have a much lower impact on 

business and achieve savings 

for employees. 

 

President Jake Lacourse con-

gratulated Max Shapiro on his 

recent sale of Voyageur Air-

ways to Chorus Aviation Inc.   

 

Another congratulations goes to 

Cementation on their repair 

facility expansion plans to re-

pair and refurbish heavy mining 

equipment. 

 

Other projects the board dis-

cussed included the Ring of Fire 

progress and report by OCC, the 

Wind Farm proposals and    

concern for the region, and     

the ORPP request for a more 

targeted  approach rather than 

the mandatory implementation  

being issued by the government. 

 

The board also discussed   

member engagement and passed 

a resolution that would allow 

new entrepreneurs, that are 

working with other Chamber 

members such as the Business 

Centre, City of North Bay    

Economic Development,     

Mattawaï Bonfield Economic 

Development, IION, VS Group 

and other such organizations,       

during start-up, to receive their 

membership free for 2015.  

 

 
Business  

After Hours  
Mark your calendars! 

 

Thursday,  

March 26, 2015 
hosted by 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

406 First Avenue West 

4:30 pm to 7:00 pm 

 

Thursday,  

April 23, 2015 
hosted by 

 

Thursday,  

May 28, 2015 
hosted by 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At left:  Beverley Hillier, Manager 

of Planning Services and Greg  

Kirton, Planner for the City of 

North Bay are thanked by Vice 

President of the Chamber, Steve 

Dreany for their presentation at the 

March board meeting.  Ms. Hillier 

and Mr. Kirton provided informa-

tion regarding the Cityôs Compre-

hensive Zoning By-law.  The City    

is currently undergoing public   

meetings and consultation; under 

the Planning Act, upon adoption of 

a new Official Plan (adopted    

January 2012) a new Comprehen-

sive Zoning By-law is necessary.  

The next scheduled public meeting 

is scheduled for Monday, March 23, 

2015 in front of council.  At the 

March board meeting the directors 

provided their support the new 

changes to the Zoning By-law. 

All Members 

Invitation  
 

Annual General 

Meeting 
Thursday, April 9, 

2015 at 7 pm 
 

(immediately following         

the regular monthly board 

meeting which starts at      

5:15 pm - members are also          

welcome to attend this  

portion as well) 
 

At the Chamber office 

1375 Seymour Street 

(inside the Information  

Centre) 

 

Light food and beverages 

provided. 



 

2015 Board of Directors 
 

Executive: 
 

President Jake Lacourse 

Vice President Paul Daigle 

Vice President Steve Dreany 

Vice President Brad Gavan 

Past President John Strang 

Treasurer Charles Elliott 

Executive Director Patti Carr 
 

Directors: 
 

Tanya Bedard 

Gisele Cousineau 

Carrie Delongchamp-Robinson 

Elizabeth Evans 

Anna Iati 

Lucie Laperrière 

Chris Minor 

Sharon Mosley-Williams 

Trish Pecore 

Natasha Penn 

Cliff Pilon 

Susan Ray 

Kyle Selle 

Irene Smit 

Mandy Strang 

Crystal Thompson 

Sean Wilson 

 

Staff: 

Sue Adams, Executive Assistant 
 

Kimberley Lyon, Museum  

Director 
 

Carol Porter, Get Trained  

Workers - Nipissing Coordinator 
 

Ben Brisson, Investment       

Attraction Intern 
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Bay and District Chamber of 

Commerce.  Advertisements and 
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Chamber, its Board of Directors, 

staff or its membership. 

Page 2 C H A M B E R  N E W S 

CLICK HERE FOR MORE INFORMATION 

http://northbaychamber.com/files/DiscoverTuscany.pdf
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THIS  

WEEKEND!!!!!!!  
 

Friday, March 20th, 2015  Saturday, March 21st, 2015 Sunday, March 22nd, 2015 

3:00 - 9:00 pm   10:00 am - 9:00 pm   10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
 

At the Clarion Resort Pinewood Park 

At left:  President Jake Lacourse thanks MPP Vic Fedeli for attending the March board meet-

ing to update the directors on his concerns for the ORPP being implemented by the provincial 

government.   

 

A former Past President of the Chamber and successful entrepreneur, Victor has always fought 

for a positive economic climate for businesses to thrive and succeed.  His concerns with the 

Ontario Retirement Pension Plan were outlined that this added cost to business will certainly 

result in job losses in the province.   Mr. Fedeli stated ñeven in Ministry of Finance documents, 

financial advisors cautioned against the implantation of the ORPP.  Our businesses are telling 

us they will reduce staff to cover the costs if this mandatory payroll tax goes through.ò   Mr. 

Fedeli noted that a professor from the University of Carlton has stated that ñthis will hurt the 

lowest income earner, as they can least afford having this income taken away from their pay-

cheque at this time.ò 

 

The Ontario Chamber of Commerce along with 50 Chambers across the province (including the 

North Bay & District Chamber of Commerce) have provided comments to the government as we 

are not convinced the ORPP is the best solution.   There are certainly other options and alterna-

tives to the proposed mandatory ORPP; a pooled RPP would be voluntary and for those that 

require it at the best lowest cost. 

 

MPP Fedeli also invited board members to an upcoming Town Hall Meeting regarding the 

Innergex Wind Farm proposal for Merrick Township on Tuesday, March 24th at the Davedi 

Club.   

http://www.chamberplan.ca/
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